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December 1, 2022 - For Immediate Release 
Change of Venue for 2022 South American Championship 
 

 
Due to recent weather events in Southern Brazil and specifically the road flooding and 
road closures leading into the Guaratuba area the 2022 Lightning South American 
Championship venue will be moved from Guaratuba in Parana to the Guarapiranga dam 
in Sao Paulo. 
 
The event will retain the same scheduled dates of December 3 – 7, 2022.   
 
On advisement of the Brazilian Lightning Class and on agreement of all international 
competitors, the International Lightning Class has ratified the change of venue for the 
2022 South American Lightning Class Championship. Panam Sailing has been advised 
of this change with the support of the competitors and is in support of the decision. 
 
A special thank you to the Brazilian Lightning Sailors and to all the competitors for being 
willing to adapt to this last-minute change. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

  
Laura Jeffers 
Executive Secretary 
International Lightning Class Association 
 


